A Submission on the Foreshore and Seabed Bill to the Special Select Committee on the Foreshore and Other Related Sea Matters

Dear Committee Members,

I am a Pakeha New Zealander writing out of a deep concern that a significant group of fellow New Zealanders will have some fundamental rights of citizenship stripped from them by the proposed Foreshore and Seabed Bill.

While I am unhappy with almost every aspect of the Bill, I am most disturbed by the very real threat it poses to our democracy. 

What concerns me most is the fact that the proposed Act will prevent Maori New Zealanders from exercising one of their most fundamental democratic rights — the right to have their claimed ownership of property tested and clarified in a court of law.  Significantly, this alienation of rights is being applied to only one section of the population. Private owners of sections of the foreshore face no such expropriation of their rights or their land.  

Conservative politicians are constantly telling us that there should be one law for all in New Zealand. But by being deprived of their right of access to legal remedies, Maori are being treated differently from everyone else.

I am certain that this action contravenes the Bill of Rights, in addition to numerous international instruments signed by New Zealand and intended to protect indigenous rights and, indeed, the rights of all citizens. 

The injustice of this action is hurting Maori now, but in time will come to hurt us all. I urge the Committee to reject the Bill and to recommend further consultation with Maori before lasting damage is done to our nation.

Yours sincerely,

(Dr) Paul Sorrell

7 July 2004

